Governor Payne H. Ratner, Executive Mansion, Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Governor Ratner:

We received a fine letter from Teno this morning saying you were coming to the game on Saturday when we play Kansas State.

We are going to take movies of the game, and we are very desirous of taking a pre-game picture of the Governor, the Chancellor, Mr. Quigley, the referee, and the two captains. This film will be used over the state, and should be very popular because it will represent both schools.

The game starts at 7:30, and we would appreciate it very much if you could get here about 15 minutes before the game for this picture. We did not make final arrangements for the movies until yesterday, hence we did not write you sooner. But we do want you here, and if you can arrive a few minutes early we shall greatly appreciate it.

with kindest regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA: AH